
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

 

NIRB File Nos.: 07EN046 and 08EN064 

 

November 18, 2016 

 

Anthony Williams 

Forum Uranium Corporation 

#1158-409 Granville Street 

Vancouver, B.C. V6C 1T2 

 

Sent via email: a.williamson@forumuranium.com 

 

RE: Request for Annual Report for Forum Uranium Corp.’s “Schultz Lake” (North 

Thelon) Project Proposal 

 
Dear Anthony Williams: 

 

The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) has not received Forum Uranium 

Corporation’s annual report for the “Schultz Lake” (North Thelon) Project Proposal for the 2014, 

2015 and 2016 reporting periods.  According to the terms and conditions contained in the 

NIRB’s Screening Decision Report, dated July 11 2007, for the “Schultz Lake” Project Proposal, 

Forum Uranium Corporation is required to submit an annual report to the NIRB no later than 

January 31
st
 annually.   

  

Forum Uranium Corporation is advised to review the terms and conditions issued within the 

Screening Decision Report (attached) for the preparation and submission of its Annual Report.   

 

Please submit the Annual Report for 2014, 2015 and 2016 no later than December 16, 2016.  

  

Please submit all forthcoming information to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jaida Ohokannoak 

Manager, Technical Administration 

 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
  

 
Attachment: NIRB Screening Report Decision, File No.: 07EN046 (July 11, 2007) 
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